
Village Maintenance Report 
   
 To: Mayor David Miller 

  

 CC: Deputy Mayor Larry Chaleff and Village Trustees 

  

 From: Brian Gauger, Motor Equipment Operator 

  

 Date: December 27, 2021 

 

 Re:  December Maintenance Report 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

1. Equipment Maintenance:  We cut out the rusted-out metal from the sides of the Ford 

dump body, made new panels and welded them in place. We also welded in a solid plate 

on the inside of the dump body to support the side walls.  This was a very time intensive 

process which also helped preserve the dump body a little longer.  The sander was then 

able to be installed and tested.  The plow for the 1993 International truck had its rubber 

edge replaced and the hydraulic hoses were also replaced due to dry-rot. The plow for the 

2003 International truck had a lot of rusted-out metal behind the rubber edge so we cut 

the metal out, welded on two plates and redrilled the mounting holes for the edge.  The 

plow lift piston on the 2003 truck’s bracket broke off the bottom, we were able to clean 

and reweld it.  We also replaced two hydraulic hoses from the piston to the main 

hydraulic block that were dry rotted. 

 

2. General Village Maintenance:  The leaves that were dumped at the pool have all been 

loaded out and taken to the dump of the town of North Hempstead.  The entrances have 

all been blown out and bushes were trimmed down for the winter.   

 

3. Street Light Maintenance:  We were notified about two light outages. The first, was at 

the corner of Melbourne Rd. and Merrivale Rd., which was found to be a loose bulb.  The 

second, was at 52 Tain Dr., which was found to be a bad LED bulb and was replaced and 

tested.  The spot light on the entrance to the Joyce Cohn Pathway was found to be staying 

on all the time, the photocell was replaced and tested. 

 


